
The Northampton County Electoral Board met on Thursday, July 6 , 
2023, in the Voter Registration Office in Eastville. 
 

 PRESENT: Mirchelle Enright, Chair 
  Dennis O’Hara, Vice Chair 
  JoAnn Clark, Secretary 

 
  

The meeting was called to order by the Chair at 10:38 A.M. 
A moment of silence was observed.   
 
 The minutes of the Electoral Board meeting on June 8, 2023, 
having been reviewed by the Board were approved and signed. 
 
 Board and registrar made plans for attending ELECT’s annual 
training in Midlothian, VA. Board members Enright and Clark will 
attend the Electoral Board training and registrar will attend the 
registrar training. Board member O’Hara will be out of town on 
business and will attend the online make up training. 
 
  Board and registrar discussed legislative changes that took 
effect July 1. There was discussion about the change on absentee 
ballot envelope “B” from using a witness signature to requiring 
the voter to include their birth year and last four digits of their 
Social Security number. Also discussed was the updated rules for 
determining write-in winners. 
 
  Board adjourned the meeting at 11:15 after unanimously 
agreeing to meet again at 10:30 A.M. on August 3, 2023. 
                          
 

_____________________________             
                         JoAnn Clark, Secretary 
 
 
_________________________ 
 
 
_________________________ 


